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*Pastor Rachel and 

Andrew are on vaca-

tion through January 

6th. We will not have 

worship on January 

3rd. Please read your 

emails for more infor-

mation on other wor-

ship opportunities.  

 
 

In difficult times, it is easy to get focused on whatôs hard. Our 
brains have a tendency to focus in on negative rather than posi-
tive aspects of life. Psychologists refer to this as ñnegativity bi-
as.ò It affects all but the most optimistic of us and is not a de-
fective character trait, but instead a reality of the human brain. 
 
What we know is that focusing on gratitude is one way to 
counter the oversized impact bad news or difficult circumstanc-
es have on our lives. In that spirit, I would like to share some 
things I am grateful for with all of you as we start a new year. 
 
§ I am grateful that throughout 2020 the Emmaus community 
has done its best to hold together, even though we have not 
been physically present with one another for some time. I 
have heard so many people comment that they feel the love 
of their community right now. 

§ Our council and staff have provided steady leadership in the 
face of circumstances none of us have ever been faced with 
before. Their resiliency and flexibility has been such a gift! 

§ I am grateful that our community has continued to support 
the work and mission of Emmaus financially. We are ending 
the year in the black, something that seemed unlikely when 
the pandemic started. Giving is actually up from this time 
last year. Thank you all so much! 

§ We have accomplished so much in terms of care for our 
building and grounds. Thanks to the hard work of the two 
Brents and the Raiders, the generous gift of Bob Bower, and 
the communityôs continued commitment to our Joyous Jour-
ney of supporting our facilities, we are ending 2020 with 
many building and grounds improvements and a mortgage 
balance of less than $100,000!  

§ Because of the strength of our community, leadership, and 
financial position, the council is taking a good look at how 
we can continue to utilize our resources to support the needs 
of unhoused and hungry people in Eugene and Springfield. 
We will keep you updated on future developments. 

§ I am grateful for the continued volunteer efforts of so many 
in taking care of our building and grounds, counting offer-
ings, coming to church to record for worship, (continuedé) 

 



 § (. . .continued) making quilts, planning and donating to food drives, and so much 
more! 

§ I am grateful that a group from Emmaus is taking a look at the issue of racism in the 
church by engaging the book of Reverend Lenny Duncan. 

§ While not everyone enjoys meeting online for fellowship, the group that has been 
meeting is having a great time keeping up with one another throughout this time. 

§ We have been able to provide office space for several of our members who are in 
school right now: Marie Rodiet, Rob Moore, and Noah Kerr. They are able to use 
space at the church that would otherwise be unused. This is one way we can support 
them as they face a set of challenging circumstances in balancing family, work, and 
education. 

 
I know you could all help me continue this list. There is much to be thankful for, even as 
we acknowledge our grief over the many losses we have recently endured. Please know 
that, more than anything, I am thankful to be in community with each one of you and am 
thankful to our God who keeps us bound together in love. I wish I could see you all at 
church so that we could dwell in Godôs love together in person. Until that day, continue 
to stay safe.  
 
And if you are feeling lonely or in need of some support, please reach out. Sometimes 
we need our community to hold the space of gratitude for us when we cannot enter that 
space ourselves. I know that I speak for so many of you when I say that it is our honor 
and privilege to do so for one another.  
 
In peace and love, 
Pastor Rachel 

   
 

Exciting news from our pastoral associate, Andrew: he will soon have another 
titleðvicar! As many of you know, Andrew comes to us from another church 
tradition. In his tradition, the Churches of Christ, ministers do not go through 
a formation process other than graduate education. They also do not ñordainò 

their ministers, but simply affirm their qualifications and gifts for ministry. 
Andrew has discerned a call to ordained ministry in the ELCA and has been 
entranced into and endorsed in the ELCA candidacy (ordination) process. In 
the next year and a half he will be taking four intensive courses, completing 
clinical pastoral education, and completing an internship here at Emmaus. In-
terns in the ELCA are often called ñvicars,ò so soon youôll be able to refer to 
Andrew as such. If all goes well, Andrew will be ordained at Emmaus some-
time in 2022. Thank you to the council and to the whole congregation for 
your support of Andrew in this new development in his call to ministry! 

OUR NEW VICAR! 
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